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On behalf of our Punchbowl Public School Community, we pay our respects to Elders, 
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who were the traditional custodians of the land on which we are learning together 

and growing as a safe, respectful and united community. 
 

Developed by Aboriginal Elders, Rose Manousaridis and student leaders on 18 August, 2016. 

Term 3 

COMING UP at PPS ! 

Punchbowl Public School's vision is to create an inclusive and innovative learning 

environment which builds resilience and enables all students to become independent and 

active contributors to a diverse community. 

Wednesday 22nd 

August 

Stewart House          

Clothing Bags go home 

Wednesday 29th 

August 

Last Day to return 

Stewart House Bags 

Monday 3rd         

September 

Combined Music  

Festival  

Wednesday 5th   

September 

Stewart House Bags 

Collected 

Tuesday 18th       

September  

Preschool and Early 

Intervention Photos 

Friday 28th            

September 

Term 3 Ends 

The BYDS Respect group performed at the Women’s Domestic Violence 

Court Advocacy Services Forum . The groups has been working on their 

performance  throughout the year . The students performed in the presence 

of over 500 representatives from a number of organisations across NSW and 

received a standing ovation at the end of their performance. The official 

video has been filmed by a professional videographer and will be available to 

share with the community soon.  

We are very proud of our students and look forward seeing them perform at 

other events in the future.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank our 

wonderful and dedicated staff, 

students and community for a 

fantastic start to Term 3. It has 

been a term of rich learning so 

far, with many opportunities for 

students to showcase their 

knowledge and skills in the classroom, on the 

sporting field and through a variety of 

incursions and excursions.  

High quality teaching and learning remains the 

focus of professional learning for teachers this 

term. This has been best evidenced through 

the development of a writing project with local 

primary schools and Sir Joseph Banks HS to 

develop consistent practices in the planning, 

teaching and assessing of writing. Although 

only in its early stages, it is intended over time 

that the program will strengthen strategies and 

resources for the teaching of writing and 

improve learning outcomes for students in this 

very important curriculum area. We have also 

undertaken a strong partnership with 

Punchbowl Boys HS this term, with our Years 5 

and 6 students participating in science lessons 

led by high school students and staff. This was 

a great opportunity for the students to engage 

in the high school curriculum and gave an 

insight into the learning that our students will 

undertake when they enter high school. The 

students found the sessions very enjoyable and 

we look forward to a continued partnership with 

the school.  

This term has also seen the commencement of 

our ‘Got It’ program for Years K-2 students and 

the ‘Life Skills’ program for Years 3-6 students. 

These programs are led by external  

 

organisations and are intended to build a 

variety of skills in our students including 

respect,  strategies for building and maintaining 

friendships and the regulation of emotions. 

These programs complement current PBL 

initiatives across the school. In line with our 

White Ribbon initiatives, we recently had a 

group of Stage 3 boys participate in the 

‘Respect’ program which was led by Bankstown 

Youth Development Services (BYDS). Our 

students developed a song and music video to 

educate others on the need to be highly 

respectful towards women. We were 

exceptionally proud of the work that the boys 

put into the program and they were rewarded 

by presenting their 

song at the National 

Violence Against 

Women Conference in 

Sydney recently. 

Photographs have been 

uploaded onto 

Skoolbag and we will 

upload the music video 

once it has been 

published.  

 

Our students have also excelled on the 

sporting field this term. We held our P-2 and    

3-6 Athletics Carnivals recently. It was 

wonderful to see the students so engaged in 

both events and I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank the many parents who 

came along to support both events. We had a 

large number of students represent the school 

at the Zone Athletics Carnival and look forward 

to seeing who has qualified for the upcoming 

regional event. Our PSSA rugby league team 

also qualified for the grand final this term. A 

fantastic effort by Mr Shearer and the players! 

Unfortunately, the weather led to the final being 

postponed. We hope to be able to play this 

coming Friday. It would be wonderful to see 

many parents in attendance at the game to 

support our team. 



 

Other events of interest that our students have 

been involved in this term include: 

 Teen Ranch excursion for Years 5 and 6 

students 

 Participation in the St George Dance 

Eisteddfod for our senior dance group 

 Gymnastics program with the YMCA for 

students in K/2G and K/2K 

 Cooking classes with Wiley Park Girls HS 

for students in Years 5 and 6 with their 

parents also participating 

 Science with Giants workshops—science 

activities for Years 5 and 6 students led 

by the GWS Giants (AFL team) 

 A council visit to the Preschool to run a 

workshop with the students 

 Excursion to Woolworths for Kindergarten 

students to complement lessons being 

completed in class 

 Boxing program led by ‘Brotherhood 

Boxing’  

We also have students in Year 6 joining myself 

and other staff members at an ’Empower Me’ 

night at Punchbowl Boys HS this week. 

Students in our dance groups, choirs and the 

drumming group will also participate in the 

Combined Primary Schools Music Festival next 

Monday evening.   

Staffing News 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs 

Hill for her work on 2H. Mrs Hill will be 

moving on to other projects in Week 7 this 

term. She will be replaced by Mrs Rachel. As 

mentioned in the previous newsletter, the 

school is also currently finalising 

advertisements for Assistant Principal and 

teacher positions at the school. These are to 

permanently replace teachers who have moved 

on to other positions. We hope to have these 

finalised by the end of the term. We will keep 

the community updated as staffing changes 

occur.  

 

Finally, I will be taking leave from Tuesday 4th 

September until the end of the term to support 

my wife who is giving birth to our second child. 

Mrs McGeary will be the Acting Principal in 

my absence.  

I would like to wish all of our school community 

a wonderful end to the school term. Your 

ongoing support and commitment to the school 

is always recognised and greatly appreciated.   

Cameron Smyth-Gapps 

Acting Principal 

  



Our Stage 3 classes enjoyed a series 
of hands on workshops presented by 
students from Punchbowl Boys High 
School as part of Science Week. Mr 
Andrew Fielding, Director Public 
Schools NSW also visited our school 
during this time.  

Thank you to the wonderful staff 
from both schools who made this 
possible. We look forward to other 
opportunities to work with 
Punchbowl Boys' High School in the 
future.  

Science Week Activities at  P.P.S 

 by Mikael 5/6A 

Punchbowl Boys High School students 

attended our school on Wednesday the 15th 

of August to present science workshops for 

all Stage 3 students. The science 

workshops were held to teach and help us 

understand more about electricity. 

The thing I liked the most about the 

Punchbowl Boys visit was the one that they 

demonstrated how the lights in our houses 

work. I enjoyed this  because it was a very 

hands on activity and I was fascinated 

about how complex it was. It worked using a 

variety of wires that were connected 

throughout some lightbulbs but instead of 

triggering all of them you could turn on a 

certain one. This was so if one was busted, 

the others would still work. 

The workshop I liked the least was the one 

about static electricity because most of it 

was rubbing balloons on your head to make 

them attract which most people have 

already done. This was also because it was 

still confusing, even after the boy explained 

it. All I remembered was that static 

electricity is still, not moving. 

 



Kindergarten 
Our Kindergarten students have started writing some 

amazing sentences! We are learning to write using capital 

letters, full stops and spaces between words. 

We have been writing about something new every day. Ask 

your child to write a sentence this afternoon about what they 

did at school today! 



 

Children participated in a program called Bin Wise which is part of the kNow Waste 
Preschool Education program, delivered by Cleanaway on behalf of City 
of Canterbury Bankstown. The children took turns to sort rubbish into 
the red, yellow and green council bins. They learnt about where the rubbish and 
recycling goes after the bins are picked up from the garbage trucks.   
 
The preschool students are already participating in sustainable practises and are in 
the habit of sorting their fruit and vegetable scraps for the worm farm and recycle  
paper and cardboard in the correct bins.  



Crunch & Sip is a set time for all students to eat vegetables, 

fruit or sip on water inside the classroom. 

Over the last few weeks, our focus for PBL has been around Crunch & Sip. Students have 

been learning about the different fruits and vegetables they should be packing for Crunch 

and Sip. Students are also learning about the importance of making good choices about 

what we eat. By eating fruit, vegetables and drinking water, we are preparing our brains 

for learning.  

Remember to pack your Crunch & Sip 
every day! 



 Stage One 
Year 1 have worked collaboratively to create robots 

using a variety of packaging materials. They 

presented their robots to their class, describing how 

they made it and what 3D objects have been used to 

make it.  

We had fun working 

together to make 

our robot!  





Thank you to everyone who supported the Scholastic 
Book Fair. We made almost $4000 in 4 days and 
received a commission of $977 to spend with 
Scholastic.  It was a great effort from everyone 
involved and it was nice to see the students wanting 
to have quality books at home to read. 

The Premier’s Reading Challenges closes for 
students on Friday August 31, 2018. Please 

encourage your children to log in and enter their 
reading logs online. If you require any further 
information please see Mrs Kelly in the library.  

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


 

 There has been some great learning 

experiences for parents this term. 

English classes on a Monday, and 

computer classes on a Friday. The 

parents attending these classes are 

finding them very useful to further 

develop their skills and education. 

 During the school holidays we hosted a 

Playgroup Forum at Punchbowl. Many 

playgroup facilitators from different 

organisations attended, and were 

shown lots of new ideas to support the 

parents and children in their 

playgroups. 

 Our playgroups at Punchbowl are on 

Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 

9.30am – 11.30am. If you have a child 

aged between 0 and 5, please come 

along and join in the fun learning 

experiences, as you engage in play with 

your child. It is also a place where you 

can find support for yourself and your 

family as well as meet other parents. 

 The Pram Walking Group has 

commenced, which has benefits for 

families to interact, chat and walk 

together. If you would like to discover 

new things in your local area as you get 

fit and meet new friends, meet us at 

the school front gate at 9.15am each 

Wednesday morning. 





Stewart House Clothing bags will be  distributed to families in Week 5.  

We kindly ask that all bags are returned by Tuesday 4th September.  

The bags should be tied up and left in front of the office near the payment 

letterbox.  

 

PLEASE DO NOT leave clothing bags in this space after 

 Tuesday 4th September .    










